Cyngor Cymuned Dwyriw Community Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Dwyriw Community Council held on 

Thursday 27 March 2008 in Cwm Llanllugan Community Centre at 7.30pm

Present:  Cllrs Huxley (Chair), Heward, Davies, Hill, Willetts, Evans, Saul, Benbow, 

   County Cllr J Shearer and the Clerk Sarah Yeomans.
1.
Apologies There were no apologies.

2.
Declarations of Interest Cllrs Heward and Evans regarding Adfa Play Area.

3.
Minutes of February’s Meeting were taken as read and accepted as a true record.


Proposed Cllr Willetts and seconded Cllr Heward.

4.
Planning

Applications had been received for the following:


a)  Erection of a dwelling and garage on land at Llanwyddelan P2008 0239


b)  Erection of 2 storey extension at Sunny view, Llanwyddelan P2008 0251


c)  Erection of 2 storey extension at Tyn yr Wtra, Llanwyddelan P2008 0252


d)  Erection of extension at 3 Tirgrasau, Adfa (resubmission) P2008 0263


e)  Erection of conservatory at Tirgrasau, Adfa P2008 0286

Councillors discussed all the applications and were happy to support them all.


County Councillor J Shearer told the meeting about the forthcoming changes within


the planning department where in future there would be one planning committee for 
the whole of Powys rather than a separate one for each shire.   

5.
Highways

i)  A letter had arrived from the Mid Wales Trunk Road Agency explaining why they


    did not intend to place a sign for Cefn Coch on the B4389 in Llanfair.  (To avoid


    overloading signs which could cause confusion).


ii) A number of issues were raised which would be reported by the Clerk.  Pot holes


     by Crugnant, blocked drain outside Adfa, burst drain by Ystrad bridge, low drain 


     cover by the garage in Adfa.  In addition some overgrown trees were causing 

     concern at the corner by Gwern Fyda.

6.
Adfa Play Area

Cllr Heward reported that the new sign had now been erected in the play area.

7.
Llanllugan Burial Ground


It was decided that a further person would be asked to quote for doing the work to


the burial ground gates and the Clerk would attend to this.

8. 
Finance


Information had arrived from BDO Stoy Hayward regarding the forthcoming audit.

9.
Correspondence


a)  Review of arrangements for clinical governance and patient safety within the 


      provider services of Powys Local Health Board.


b)  A poster explaining the workings of the Criminal Justice System.


c)  Publications from the Ombudsman for the council’s use.


d)  Posters and guidance about the forthcoming elections – nominations to be in


      by 4th April at noon.   AGM must be held before 20 May 2008. 


e)  One Voice Wales, Montgomeryshire bulletin


f)  One Voice Wales – Montgomeryshire area committee – agenda for Churchstoke


     meeting 9 April.


g)  A letter had been received from Nuon Renewables regarding the Mynydd Waun


     Fawr wind farm proposal community benefit.  They will be arranging a meeting 
     for May but welcome suggestions before then.


h)  Fire and Rescue National Framework for Wales draft.  Responses by 20 June.


i)  ‘Play for Wales’ publication.

10.
Welcome Letters

There were none.

11.
Matters Arising


There was still no news about the recycling facilities for glass and cardboard for Adfa


but it was stressed that a suitable surface would need to be in place before glass was 
installed.

12.
Any Other Business

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.30pm.
